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On Sunday June 21, 2015 at approximately 06:15 a.m. the Acworth Police Department 

responded to a fatality crash on New McEver Road between Main Street and Toccoa Drive.  A 

maroon 2002 Honda Civic was traveling west at a high rate of speed when the driver and only 

occupant of the vehicle lost control, struck a tree, and was ejected.  

 

Bradford Stanley Bryant (41) of Kennesaw, the sole occupant, of the vehicle was pronounced 

dead at the scene.  The Cobb County Police Department S.T.E.P. Unit is heading the crash 

investigation.  Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Cobb County 

Police S.T.E.P. Unit at 770-499-3987 or the Acworth Police Department at 770-974-3111.   

 


